
Press Communiqué 

 

Diversion Scheme along B13 Road, Grand Bay 

 

The public is hereby informed that due to drainworks along B13 Road, Grand Bay (Near 

Kapuccai), the road will be converted into single lane traffic for a stretch of 100m as from 

Wednesday 29 January 2020 to Tuesday 03 March 2020. 

 

Police assistance and temporary traffic signs will be set up to inform and guide road users. 

 

Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the work area and respect 

the traffic signs.  

 

The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 

public. 

 

27 January 2020    Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 

 


